June 10, 2021

Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday June 10, 2021.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor Joe Mattson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl. Residents present included Becky Strand, John Schmaltz, Greg Converse, Butch Johnson, Commissioner, Rick Greene
Meeting called to order at 7:01 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 
Before the meeting started, Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that Chairman Mark Stovern was not able to be at the meeting in person due to illness but he was on speaker phone to listen in and be able to comment. 
A motion was made to approve the meeting agenda by Supervisor Hoffman with a couple of changes; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor, motion carried.
A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes from May 13, 2021 by Supervisor Mattson; Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the May Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $27,884.24.  The receipts register shows a balance of $111.14 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $129,258.06.  There is one outstanding check to Amador Township for the Fire contract in the amount of $5,245.99.  Motion made to approve the treasure’s report by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.  
Motion made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the claims; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Receiving County Settlement Checks
We received notification from the Chisago County Auditor’s office that we can receive the settlement checks via electronic funds transfer. The paperwork was filled out and sent back to Chisago County and the first payment for 2021 will be in July by direct deposit.
Chisago County Senior/Community Center to Request funds
The Chisago County Senior / Community Center sent a request to the township to donate funds.  Per our Annual Meeting, the residents have decided not to donate funds to outside resources for 2021.  A letter will need to be sent to let this entity know Shafer Township is unable to donate at this time.
Public Comment
Jill Behnke and Katie Malchow from the Chisago Lakes Visitors Bureau came to present information about a lodging tax.  This is a 5% tax that would be added to guests who stay at Wild Wood Campground or the Country Bed and Breakfast in Shafer Township.  Once these entities collect the tax, they pay Shafer Township quarterly.  The township receives 3% of what has been collected and then 2% goes to the Visitor’s Bureau.  The Visitor’s Bureau will then use the fees to promote tourism in our area.  

These funds are coming from visitors who stay at the two noted places, not directly from residents who live in our township.  

Shafer Township board agrees to review the documentation left by the Visitor’s Bureau.  This will be placed on the July 2021 agenda.

OLD BUSINESS
Maintenance Position / Resumes / Proposals
Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that to date, we have received one resume for the current open maintenance position.  However, Butch Johnson was here from Amador Township and stated that he had sent in a resume as well but Clerk Lichtscheidl reported it had not bee received. He will re-send the resume soon.

Mr. Johnson was here to propose working for Shafer Township for 20 hours per week and also working for Amador Township for 20 hours per week.  He believes that between the 2 townships, there is approximately 40 miles of road and enough work in both townships to allot for a 40 hour work week.  He also proposed to receive P.E.R.A as well as $200 per month towards health insurance.  
Mr. Johnson is presenting this information at the June 15, 2021 board meeting for Amador Township.  Chairman Stovern stated we would take this into consideration and he will reach out to Chairman Strong of Amador after the meeting to discuss the proposal. The goal is to see if this is something that would work between the two townships.

Shafer Township will meet on Thursday, June 17, 2021 at 7:00 pm to review the resumes and discuss in detail the candidates and the proposal brought forth by Mr. Johnson.

Chloride
Pricing was discussed at this meeting and Chairman Stovern reported what he discovered.  We do need to continue to spray with chloride in order to maintain our roads per NSI.  Last year we applied 38% chloride to our roads but we could get by applying 32% chloride for which would be an approximate savings of $636.  

Chairman Stovern made a motion to go with the 32%. Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  Next steps will be to get a day set up and get the information out to the public.

Blue Emergency Signs
Blue emergency signs have been ordered and have come in for the 2 residents that need them (one on Upland and one on Redwing).  The signs have not been put up yet but will be by the July 8th meeting.

Plow Truck

The plow truck has not been picked up yet.  The company working on it will pick it up once the parts arrive and they can start working on it.  The parts have been ordered.

Keys
One set of keys has been returned but the keys given to the maintenance person have not been returned yet.  Supervisor Mattson reported that he has been trying to reach out but has been unable to connect with this person to discuss returning the keys.

News Letter
Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that we have not received billing as of yet for this project.  The printer that was used formatted the projected, printed the labels and put them on and ran the postage.  Last year’s new letter cost around $365 to send and that only included copying the document and the labels.  Township staff labeled, stamped and mailed the document themselves.  

Recycle Day Update
The June 5, 2021 recycle day went rather well.  The was approximately 32 residents that brought items in.  We collected 22 appliances, 90 vehicle tires, 53 semi and tractor tires, 8 mattresses and 16 batteries.  Based on the information provided on Evergreen Recycling’s website, there was some confusion about furniture as we thought they would take that.  They turned a few people away so we will want to be discussing before the next recycle day exactly what they will and will not take.  We may consider another recycle day in the fall but that will be discussed later.
Ditch Mower
The ditch mower has been purchased and is currently parked in our shop.  
Miscellaneous
Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that we have our first hall rental this coming weekend since Covid.  She also reported that she and Treasurer Haller cleaned the kitchen cupboards and washed all the dishes due to the rodent issue that is now under control.  

We have a rental in July and another in August and people are starting to call and inquire about rental.

Supervisor Mattson brought a copy of the snow ploy policy he had at home so we can add that to our policy book.  

Clerk Lichtscheidl inquired about drive way permits.  It was confirmed that the charge for a driveway permit on a gravel road is $1200.  Once the drive way is complete, we reimburse $1000 back to the owner and keep $200.  The fee for a permit on black top is $5000 and it is the same thing, we keep the funding until the drive way is done and then we keep $200 and reimburse $4800.  
We also discussed the “Developer’s Agreement” and we need to ensure that we change the inches in black top from 2” to 4”.  We need to find the developers agreement as we are not sure where it is.

Chairman Stovern reported that we have 2 new flags hanging on the pole and the light has been fixed so it now shines on the flags.  
The Township website is up and running and people were encouraged to review it.  We will continue to add things but it will be a process.
Resident Schmaltz reports that he feels like his road has been forgotten and he would like to see that graded soon.  We noted this in the minutes and will get there next time it rains.  This would be Shady Avenue.
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 pm and Supervisor Mattson 

Respectfully Submitted,

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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